
Page 1 of 1 
 

TOWNSHIP OF RAY 
MACOMB COUNTY, MICHIGAN 

 
SINGLE HAULER WASTE COLLECTION AND DISPOSAL PROGRAM 

 
REQUEST FOR BIDS 

 
 
The Township of Ray implements a single hauler waste collection and disposal program.  
The Township is currently in the process of selecting a single waste hauler on a sealed 
competitive bid basis and will award the selected waste hauler the exclusive designation 
of the “Township of Ray Waste Hauler.”  The Township is seeking alternate proposals to 
provide solid waste and recyclable materials collection and disposal services to all 
residential dwelling units of generation in the Township.  The term of service is to begin 
on January 1, 2021 and end December 31, 2025, followed by a five (5) year Contract 
renewal at the sole option of the Township.   
 
The bid package requires the waste hauler to provide a guaranteed unit price for solid 
waste and recyclable materials collection and disposal services, and other services for 
residential dwelling units as well as services required by the Township during the Contract 
term. 
 
Bid packages are available at the office of the Ray Township Clerk located at 64255 
Wolcott Rd., Ray, MI 48096, Monday through Thursday during the hours of 8:30 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m. and on the Township website:  www.raytwp.org.  Sealed bids must be submitted 
by 10:00 a.m. on October 26, 2020. 
 
The Township reserves the right to waive or reject any and all bids and to select a firm 
with which to contract for these services on the basis of all relevant factors.  The Township 
further reserves the right to waive informalities in the bid process and to make the award 
that, in the opinion of the Township of Ray, is in the best interest of and to the advantage 
of the Township and its residents.   
 
 
       TOWNSHIP OF RAY 
 
 
       By:  _____________________________ 
              Lori Lascoe 
              Ray Township Clerk 

http://www.raytwp.org/

